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EXTERNAL

Hello Tina and Melissa,
I put together some information I'd like to share with the working group. Can you
please distribute this to everyone before the next meeting on 10/19?

Thank you,
Lou

Hello Working Group and Staff,

I've made multiple trips to the three proposed locations for access/parking lots. I
would like to share my findings, thoughts and opinions with you. I took people with
with me for their input and opinions as well. I went with no time restraints or formal
meeting so I could focus on the project itself. It would be great if as many people as
possible could do the same. Not only do you see how beautiful it is but you really
get a feel for the bigger picture. It also really helps to see the project first hand.
Talking about it from the office fails miserably by comparison. I'm sure you will
thoroughly enjoy it if you get a chance to go.

The board of directors voted unanimously (after public outcry to save the Red Barn
in it's natural state and unsafe access concerns) to create a working group to explore
all the possibilities for a safe access/parking lot for LaHonda Creek Preserve. The
working group itself has an obligation to turn in our recommendation in the best
interest of the public for a safe and rewarding experience.

Working group and staff, please bear with me if at times I get a little too serious,
adamant about the details and the significance of the bigger picture. I've done these
type of projects for a long time and have a real passion for it. I think it's a great
opportunity for all of us to come up with a best possible recommendation for a safe
and fantastic user experience at the LaHonda Creek Preserve for all user groups.

I was impressed by how tame the cattle were at the Sears Ranch Road Access. It
says a lot about the rancher's management practices. It's in cattle's nature to become
on guard and uptight when they see a dog. Cattle do not distinguish the difference
between a dog on a leash or off-leash.

What my priorities are based on for recommendation:



1. The safest access off Highway 84, period.

2. Keeping the preserve in its most natural state possible (minimal impact)

3. Being creative, working with the natural setting to achieve ultimate results.

4. Cosmetically appealing.

5. Achieve its intended purpose with minimum side effects.

6. Fantastic experience for all user groups (which all the above makes possible).

Sears Ranch Road Proposal #1

PROS:

1. Safest access of all locations off Highway 84 (some pruning recommended).

2. Longest sight plane off Highway 84. Zero construction necessary to exit
Highway 84.

3. Only access off Highway 84 with a 35 MPH speed limit.

4. La Honda Public School is located on Sears Ranch Road. I have never heard of
any problems with access.

5. Vast landscapes! You feel like you've gone somewhere remote and inspires you
to explore.

6. Stunning views in all directions. You can see all the way to the coast, back to
Skyline and all the beauty within the perserve itself.

7. The view of the two barns and large ponds are beautiful.

8. Being removed from the highway, you rarely hear man-made noise.

9. Great location for interpretive center and picnic area about 200 feet from parking
lot (former ranch site).

10. Parking lot tucked out of sight.

11. Ranger residence on-site.



12. Existing road from Sears Ranch Road to parking lot (improvements needed).

13. Large existing flat spot for parking lot, with plenty of room for all user groups.

14. The most central located of all proposed sites (based on acreage and distance).
See ownership and management conditions map given to us at 9/12/19 meeting.
Proposed site is close to former residence.

15. New trails could leave parking lot in multiple directions.

16. Existing water and power on site.

17. You can enjoy the great views of the Red Barn from the pullout.

CONS:

I don't really see any cons to this site. It is such a beautiful site and offers so much
for all user groups.

This captures one of the remote feelings of Sea...

One of the barns at Sears Ranch Road.JPG

Sears Ranch Road Proposal #2

PROS:

1. All access PROs are the same as Sears Ranch Road #1

2. The majority of PROs are the same as Sears Ranch Road #1

CONS:

It's not quite as magical as Sears Ranch Road #1

Red Barn Proposal

PROS:

1. Iconic Red Barn and corrales.



2. Rich history of the Red Barn.

3. Has a nice place for interpretive center and picnic area.

CONS:

1. Unsafe access off Highway 84.

2. The proposed plan show large retaining walls and fill coming off Highway 84
and the paved road leading to the parking lot passes in front of the Red Barn. It
looks very unnatural and not very attractive. This project would change the feel and
visual appearance of the Red Barn location to say the least.

3. The old corrals will be removed to make way for the parking lot.

4. Due to the location right on the edge of Highway 84, users will be exposed to
traffic and motorcycle noise. (Not an ideal environment for having a picnic or
enjoying the interpretive center.)

5. Limited views.

6. The trail from the parking lot leads in only one direction.

7. Building the parking lot at the Red Barn would be a public relations disaster.
After the last Red Barn meeting, the vast majority of the public left under the
impression that the working group would look for alternative locations.

8. It's not the most central location.

9. The grass shown in the attached photo of the Red Barn is a riparian area. See
page 47 of "La Honda Creek Open Space Preserve Master Plan".

This is what I found on my visit to the Red Barn on 9/28/19. After talking to some
locals, this is not an uncommon occurrence. There is zero shoulder on Highway 84.
(See attached image).

Car crash by Red Barn.JPG

This is not an uncommon occurrence

Red Barn and riparian area.JPG



Driscoll Ranch Proposal

PROS:

1. Beautiful, forested back-drop.

2. The Driscoll Ranch Event Center is very large.

3. Offers great access to the lower portion of La Honda Creek.

CONS:

1. Needs improvement for safe access.

2. Heading west bound on Highway 84, making a left onto Driscoll, the sight plane
is a little short.

3. Probably best suited as a secondary parking lot.

Driscoll Ranch.JPG

Email is not my favorite choice of communication by any means. I think we will be
hard pressed for time at the site-meeting so I thought this would be best.

I appreciate your taking the time to read this.

Thank you,
Lou


